Assessment Committee Minutes
Wednesday, Sept. 19, 12:30 – 1:30 p.m., MCML 125.

Present: Gary Hannington, Mari Hunter, Cherie Jaques, John Rice, Kathy Schwandt, Lijuan Zhai, and Susanne Bentley. Absent: John Cashell and Dorinda Friez.
We discussed our committee’s responsibilities regarding gathering and reporting evidence of student learning outcomes for the upcoming accreditation visit. We determined that:

· We need to show the accreditation committee that our objectives for student outcomes in general education courses are being met. 

· By mid-November, our committee will collect evidence from each department that has a class in the general education program. The evidence will show how the course meets general education outcomes and how departments or individual instructors have altered their course to meet the outcomes. Our goal is to have as much evidence as possible for our November 14th meeting.

· Each committee member will contact a department chair and discuss what measurements of student learning outcomes departments are using for each section of a general education class and how they are being met. 

· The important part of this process is that departments or individual instructors have taken steps to adjust their courses or syllabi as they review outcomes, objectives, and measurements.

We determined three guiding questions to ask of department chairs:

1. What were instructors doing to collect and measure student learning outcomes in general education courses five years ago? This will provide us with a baseline for measurement.

2. What information are you collecting to measure student learning outcomes in general education courses?

3. How are you using this information to change the effectiveness of the course?

Reflection Statement

Department chairs will provide a reflection as a response to the second question. During the last accreditation visit, the accreditation committee emphasized the need for faculty to take corrective action to achieve student learning outcomes after we measure how well they are being met.
Types of evidence that we would collect:

Graded exams, pre- and post-tests, testing whether students have learned the stated outcomes at the end of the course, portfolios, student reflections written at the end of a course, evidence of completed major assignments, employer surveys, interviews with students, success of students continuing on to other programs or earning a degree or certificate within their program.

Types of adjustments departments may have made: 

Changes to syllabi, clarifying objectives in the syllabus, improving advising, strengthening curriculum, developing new courses or learning outcomes, increasing feedback given to students on their strengths and weaknesses, adjustments to course design or assignments, changes in course delivery methods, development of a new form of assessment, using and acting on classroom assessment techniques (CATs).
Department Assignments for Assessment Committee Members

John Cashell: Social Science

Susanne Bentley: Social Science

Susanne Bentley: English & Communications, Economics 311

Gary Hannington: Science

Mari Hunter: Science

Cherie Jaques: Humanities

Dorinda Friez: Humanities

John Rice: Humanities

John Rice: Fine Arts

Kathy Schwandt: Technology

Lijuan Zhai: Math, AMS 310

Our next meeting is October 3 at 12:30 in MCML 125.
Submitted by Susanne Bentley
